STAFF REPORT

Subject:
New Hangar Space – Trinity Center Airport
Date:  

July 13, 2018

ISSUE:  Should Staff move forward in developing leased hangar space at Trinity Center.
BACKGROUND:  Both the current Trinity Center Master Plan and Airport Layout Plan (attached) identify areas 17 – 20 as potential sites for future box hangars.   These areas would rest along the northerly side of the existing hangar apron.  Potential size appears to be 2,500 to 5,000 square foot hangars similar to the D Wing Hangars (2,000 to 3,000 square foot).

There are no developed sites for hangars within the current airport layout.  New hangars would require all infrastructure to be developed, including aprons, pads, and access, in order to permit hangar construction.  The county has no plans to develop hangar space or access, therefore, it would require a private party to develop these improvements along with constructing the hangar.  
Current practice is to permit this to take place, with the agreement to rent the underlying land at a rate of 30.8% of standard rate (Currently $0.043 per square foot w/ rate at $0.14 per square foot) for a twenty year period, with the hangars reverting back to the County.  The County extends the lease for two additional five year extensions in which the owner is responsible for standard maintenance items at a rate of 76.2% standard rate (Currently $0.106 per square foot w/ rate at $0.14 per square foot), with full reversion after 30 years.
DISCUSSION: Staff has received a request to develop a new hangar apron along with a 5,000 square foot hangar on the northeast side of the airport in Trinity Center.  This is outside the area identified by the Airport Layout Plan.
There is no specific comments in record as to why this area was not proposed earlier, but Staff believes that lack of access and close proximity to the runway might be at issue.  However, it appears to have potential, and warrants further discussion.
Should the Airport Advisory Committee wish, Staff could advance this request looking into what would be required to develop.  Immediately identified is apron space, and access.  It is unlikely that a full pavement access would be required, but it is reasonable to expect that off site, some road improvements could be required along with pavement around the gate area.

RECOMMENDATION:  
This is simply a request to provide Staff some input as to whether this site warrants further development.  Direction is requested from the AAC.  Potential income is $215 month split between operations and construction.
Respectfully Submitted
_______________________________________

Richard Tippett
Director – Department of Transportation
 
